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Principal’s Report 
Stage 3 Excursion 
This week our Stage 3 students and their teachers are on 
their major excursion to Canberra.  Students have been 
completing units of work on ‘Government, Democracy and 
Australia as a Nation’ in the classroom and the visit to 
Parliament House and the Electoral Education Centre will 
provide further insight into the learning that has taken place.  
Other places to be visited include:  Questacon, Science and 
Technology Centre, National Museum, Australian War 
Memorial, Royal Australian Mint and the Australian Institute 
of Sport.  I look forward to hearing all about the excursion 
highlights upon the students’ return.  Thanks to Mrs Simpson 
for her organisation of this excursion and to Mrs 
Cullenward, Miss Jamieson, Mrs Duncan and Ms Jones for 
providing supervision for our students whilst they are away. 
School Council 
Next week will be the Annual General Meeting of our 
School Council.  Thank you to Carol Huggins who has 
nominated to be a parent representative on our Council.  
She will take the place of Cameron Clark who has come to 
the end of his term as a parent representative.  Cameron is 
thanked for his contributions to the School Council over 
many years.  We are still seeking a community 
representative for our School Council.  Please contact the 
school if you are interested.  School Council is a decision 
making body within the school whose job is to review policy 
and procedure.  They meet once a term, usually in Week 6. 
150 Year Anniversary 
This week is the final week that the school will be taking 
orders for the commemorative path.  Preparations are well 
underway for our celebrations in September and the path 

will be opened on Saturday 21st September when past and 
present students and staff will be in attendance.  Please 
contact Samantha Sorensen at the front office before the 
end of this week so that orders can be finalised.  On sale at 
the school is a book that outlines the 150 years of history of 
Hay Public School.  Books are selling for $40 and can be 
purchased from the front office. 
No Greenslip Reward 
As part of our school’s discipline policy, students who 
observe the school rules on a daily basis receive a reward at 
the end of every five weeks.  Positive behaviours of respect, 
responsibility, co-operation and perseverance are 
encouraged daily and this is one way that students can be 
recognised for consistently doing the right thing.  Last week, 
students who had not received a greenslip in the past five 
weeks, were rewarded by their class teacher.  Thank you to 
the majority of students who follow our school rules on a 
daily basis. 
Sporting Commitments 
This term has been extremely busy with extra sporting 
commitments impinging on the amount of time students 
have spent in the classroom.  Teachers are mindful of the 
amount of time that some students are missing from school 
and have put strategies in place to catch them up with their 
schoolwork.  I would like to emphasise how important it is 
that students attend school on a daily basis and do not miss 
school for unjustified reasons.  Shopping trips, birthdays, 
sleeping in and tiredness are not justifiable reasons for 
missing school. 
Have a great week! 
Carol Oataway 
Principal 
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SPORTS NEWS Netball Knockout 
Trials are currently being held to select our school netball 
team for the State Knockout Competition, under the 
supervision of Miss Zambon.  
Tennis Knockout 
Our tennis team has progressed to the next round of the 
Victor Kelly Cup. They will be playing Henty Public School 
in Hay on Wednesday 5th June. Thank you to Lani and 
Tony for assisting with coaching and the coordination of 
this event. 

Thank you to Alex Shea and Sophie Tapper for presenting 
the sports report on 2HayFM last Friday.  

Mortimer Shield 
The Mortimer Shield rugby league and league tag teams played 
in Griffith last Thursday under the supervision of Mrs Books 
and Mrs Houston. 
The girls had a sensational day and won their 3 pool games 
convincingly, but unfortunately went down to a well drilled 
Griffith team in the finals.  
The boys had a tough draw playing the strong teams of Griffith 
Public A and Griffith North in the pool games. They were 
lucky enough to win their consolation final against Griffith 
Public B. 
Thank you to Mrs Books and Mr Mijok who coached our 
teams on the day as well as the parents who helped with 
transport.  

Rugby Union Trials 
Jim Houston and Seth Gray attended the Riverina rugby union 
trials in Wagga last Friday. From all reports, both boys played 
well. Jim was lucky enough to be picked as a shadow player for 
the team. He will attend training sessions in Albury, Wagga 
and Griffith. The state rugby union carnival will be held at 
Hawkesbury University in Week 6 Term 3. 

District Cross Country 
The District Cross Country will be held at Memorial Park 
Deniliquin on Friday 31st May. Students will be travelling by 
private vehicles and leaving the school at 8:30am and returning 
by approx 3:00pm. 
Students will walk the course at 10:30am sharp. Races will 
start at 11am. There is a $2 levy fee for each runner to be 
handed to Mrs Houston on the day. 
Students need to bring their sports uniform, tracksuit and 
runners. They also need recess, lunch and a water bottle. 
THERE WILL BE A CANTEEN AVAILABLE. 

Our team consists of;  
8/9 Year Boys; Kyper Woods, Alex Giddins, Harry Houston 
and Daniel Green 
8/9 Year Girls; Poppy Barnes, Hannah Jamieson, Rachel 
Taylor and Adyson Filmer 
10 Year Boys; Hilton Hargreaves, Dan Jamieson, Cree Harris 
and Dillon Green 
10 Year Girls; Charli Giddins, Zoe Ndhlovu, Emily Taylor 
and Caitlin Lund 
11 Year Boys; Nate Clarke, Richard Dally, Seth Gray and 
Jackson McClure 
11 Year Girls; Emily Cai, Larissa Sorensen, Emily Caughey 
and Sienna Lund 
12/13 Year Boys; Jim Houston, Ben Clark, Kirby Pingiaro 
and Jacob Lund 
12/13 Year Girls; Isobella Murray, Karly Fisher, Johlee 
Masters and Christina Murray. 

We wish them the best of luck.  
Students who are placed in the top 4 will qualify for the 
Riverina cross country carnival to be held in Gundagai on 
Thursday 13th June.  
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Weekly Attendance Rates 
Week Ending:  24th May 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Attendence Facts 
 Well done to 1/2Z for their excellent attendance 

last week; 
 Well done to all classes for achieving over 90% 

attendance last week.  This is a great         
improvement; 

 Children who attend school regularly are        
prepared for success in school and in life; 

 Children who attend school regularly develop 
healthy life habits; 

 Children who attend school regularly feel more 
connected to their community and develop      
important social skills and friendships; 

 Students who attend school regularly are set up 
for a strong future. 

1 1/2Z 99.05% 
2 KC 98.95% 
3 3/4B 95.20% 
4 4/5J 95.00% 
5 1/2S 94.74% 
6 5/6D 93.60% 
7 5/6SC 92.00% 
8 3/4R 90.83% 

Commemorative Path 
**Orders close this Friday** 

Order forms are available at the front office of the 
school or can be downloaded from the Hay Public 
School website.  www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Pavers cost $25 for a single and $50 for a double 
paver. 

NO ORDERS TAKEN 
AFTER 

FRIDAY 31st MAY 

STAR BORROWERS 
Rachel Taylor - 1/2S       Archie Auldist - 1/2Z 

Liam Young - 3/4R      Emily Taylor - 4/5J 
Josh Gardiner - 4/5J 

No homework club on  
Tuesday 11th June 

Canteen News 
Please note, all canteen accounts are to be kept in credit.  
The canteen is unable to support large debts for students’ 
lunches as it works on a ‘not for profit’ basis and provides 
a valuable service to our students.  All outstanding         
accounts are to be brought to a nil balance as soon as    
possible.  Payments to the canteen can be made directly 
to the canteen supervisor or via the school’s payment  
portal on the website.  Please use your child’s name as a 
reference and write canteen payment in the notes. 

Hay Public School students will be participating in The Resilience 
Project later this term and parents are encouraged to attend this 

information session. 
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HPS Payment Coupon 
 

Name:___________________________________ 

Total Payment  $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

Fees  

General Contribution $35.00 

Subject Fees $20.00 

Performances  

Bush Dance $5.00 

20th September  

Scientastic FREE 

25th September  

Excursions  

Kindergarten - 4th September $40 

Altina Wildlife Park  

Stage Two - 13th & 14th August $150 

Lake Mungo & Swan Hill  

Payment is required for ALL performances 

 

Canteen List available on website 
Canteen Birthday Cup 

Cake Orders $25.00 

FOLLOW THE PROMPTS 

PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)  
FOR SCHOOL FEES , EXCURSIONS 

Did you know that you can make payments to 
your child’s school online? 

We have launched a new online payment portal linked to your 
school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for school related 
payments. This is a secure payment page hosted by Westpac which 
enables parents to pay online by using either VISA, MasterCard or 
debit card..  

What expenses can be paid online? 
 Voluntary School Contributions 

 Subject Contributions 

 Excursions 

 Sport 

 Creative and Practical Arts 

 Sales to Students 

 Other 

When? 
This payment method is available now. 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Click on 
“Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make a payment via 
Visa or MasterCard. 

NO DIRECT ONLINE DEPOSITS ACCEPTED. 

 

TERM 2  

31st May District Cross Country 

6th June Footy Colours Day 

6th June School Council Meeting - 7pm 

12th June The Resilience Project 

13th June P&C Meeting - 2pm 

13th June Regional Cross Country 

19th June EnviroMentors 

25th June Robotics - Stage 3 

26th June Robotics - Stage 2 

27th June Principal’s Reward Lunch 

28th June Athletics Carnival 

University of NSW International Competitions 

Please complete the entry form and return it to the yellow box 
in the front office by FRIDAY 2nd AUGUST 
 

 

Name: _______________________________Year__________ 

Class:_____________________ 

Please tick 

□ Digital Technologies     $9.50 

□ Science        $9.50 

□ Spelling     $12.50 

□ Writing     $18.50 

□ English       $9.50 

□ Mathematics      $9.50 

□ All of the above     $69.00 
 

TOTAL PAYMENT ENCLOSED: $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Click 

on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make a 
payment via Visa or MasterCard or debit card. 


